Racers Under the Son, Inc.

Officers Meeting Minutes

January 17, 2011 - Moore Residence
	Present
	Julie Angell, Scott & Carrie Burnett, George & Michelle Green, Sonny & Janet Harris, Dean & Annie Mills, Tom & Lil Moore, Eddie &Kay Walker, Art Whitney, and John & Barbara Wiltsey 

	Call to Order – President Scott Burnett
	· Tom opened the meeting in prayer at 7:30.   

· Scott read from Mark 9, reminding officers of the importance of servant-leadership and putting others first, with an exhortation to think outside the box.   

· Each officer received notebooks outlining individual job descriptions and details about RUTS.  Officers should bring them to each meeting and RUTS event – much thanks to Scott and Carrie for all the effort and care in compiling this pertinent information!

	Treasurer – Janet Harris
	Current Treasurer Report – 

Present balance:  $2,640.37

Total inflows:  $1,080.00

Total outflows:  $-3,720.35

Net total:  $--2,640.35

Balance last year at this time:  $7,826.27

· Janet explained that Rescue 3 owes refund from duplicate check.

· Proposed 2011 budget was distributed.  Discussed possible ways to trim costs this year as follows:  don’t order as many shirts, don’t give away shirts to members helping at Meltdown, request more specific types of donations from sponsors, give framed certificates instead of trophies to officers at Christmas party, fund-raising statement submitted to members.

· Due to economy, Meltdown received about $5000 less in sponsorship dollars in 2010.  Scott encouraged officers to get 2 sponsors each.

· Scott passed around membership renewal letter for trustees to approve.

	Correspondence – 

Annie Mills
	· Annie sent out renewal application to 186 families, inviting past and present members to be part of RUTS in 2011.  

· Annie should send out RUTS bumper stickers with ‘Welcome to RUTS’ packet to new members.

	Competition – 

George Green
	· Looking for pit captains – will request help through website and newsletter.

· James Miller no longer handling pit equipment – is now member of Checkers.  

· Need to find ways to get equipment to pits for each race.  

· George will give check sheet to Scott to monitor coverage.  Each racer should be captain at least once/year.

· George will approach Danny Zierau about storing equipment at his house.

· Racers/Pit Meeting to be set up in February.

· Discussed benefits of having club rides during race weekends:  RUTS presence, racers already at desert, more support at pits, visible to encourage other racers to join RUTS, easier to offer help other clubs set up their race.

	Website – Caprice Zierau
	· Website is up at www.RUTS.org/newsite
· Scott has built foundation and pages will be added.  RUTS members will be able to download pictures and content.

· Caprice will take over site. 

	Supplies/Apparel – Danny Zierau (not present)
	Shirts cost $8.49/each last year.  Julie, Scott, and Dean will confirm better prices from other vendors.

	District 37 – Julie Angell
	· D37 representatives went to Washington DC to lobby about high numbers of BLM staff at each desert event.  The requirement has been cut down to 2 reps at each event.

· D37 liaison to attend races and build relationship with referees to build bridge between clubs and BLM.  An interim liaison has been appointed for 2011.

· Permit process information is free to club referees.  2011 rule book should be available by February.

· RUTS may need to raise race entry fee to pay for cost of recovery.  Request must be petitioned.

· BLM reps have right to stop any race when there appears to be danger.  

· D37 message board website ads will be available.

· Lost Angels got their charter back.  Since they don’t have many members, they are interested in helping other clubs.

· BLM application received by Rusty.  John responded to his questions and expects cost recovery soon.

· Date for Riders Helping Riders may be 1st or 2nd week in November.  Will confirm in February.

	Meltdown Report – John Wiltsey
	· Charter sanction went out November 3rd.

· Will distribute Meltdown checklist.

· Julie passed around sponsor letter and race flier for review.  Cost increase will be determined later.  

· Rusty told Julie that we can assign course monitors instead of BLM staff.

· Discussed cost of sponsorship for ads on 2011 t-shirts.  In order to encourage more sponsors, a motion was made and seconded to reduce the cost of an ad on the front of t-shirt from $300 to $200, and the back of t-shirt from $150 to $100.  Motion approved.

· Members should remember to ask about the cost of bike for raffle when getting sponsorships.

· Scott offered to buy dinner at Fuddruckers for the officer with the most sponsors.

· It was suggested that sponsors should try to get nicer product for raffle.

· May 2011 could be on Memorial Day weekend instead of 5/20-22 as planned and double as Meltdown work weekend.

	New Business
	

	Missing Pins
	Scott is looking for missing race pins.  Eddie will look in sign-up storage.  

	Goals for 2011
	· 150 members in 2011

· Follow up with contacts who show an interest in RUTS.  Get name and email or phone #.  Fellowship makes growth.

· RUTS brochures in bike shops.

· Officers encouraged to use strengths in ministry:  Pits, welcoming new and returning members, 4-wheel community, use D37 newsletter and space for ads (cost-$68/3 months).

· Trail boss responsible for planning of trails, create atmosphere of purposeful fellowship.

· Our relationship grows with God as our relationships grow with each other.

	Upcoming Events
	· January ride – 1/21-23 Johnson Valley to co-inside with DMC Hare N Hound National Race.  No trail boss.

· February ride – 2/19-21 (Presidents weekend) at Dove Springs – 3rd annual Treasure Hunt.  Trail boss:  Randy Hettema

· Dean offered to be trail boss for September ride.  Considering Big Bear or Kennedy Meadows.  Red sticker won’t be good until October.

· Next general meeting Monday, Feb 7th at Fuddruckers at 7pm.  Fuddruckers has not given rebate back to RUTS.  Scott will contact store manager.

· Officers meeting will be skipped in February and reconvene March 21st at the Walkers.

	
	Meeting closed in prayer and adjourned at 9:45.


